THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 24, 2023 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410










APPROVED 11/28/23
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President Carol Anselmo called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Carol Anselmo, President; Bertha Matics, 1st Vice President; Steve Rousseau, 2nd Vice President; Howard Bernstein, Secretary, and John Dorogoff, Treasurer.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. Meeting notice was posted by mailroom and agenda posted on bulletin board, website, Facebook and sent to membership via email blast.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Carol made a motion to form a new committee, The Communications/Technology Committee, with Michael Dill as Chair and John Dorogoff as a volunteer; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
Carol then made a motion to appoint Michael Dill and Lincoln Foster to the Ad Hoc Master Landscape Plan Committee per the request of the chair, Howard Bernstein; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.

Carol followed with a motion to name Howard Bernstein as an alternate to the NCNC (North County Neighborhood Coalition); seconded by John and all voted in favor. 
Carol then made a motion to appoint Brian Rickert to the Fitness Center Committee per the request of Ted Taylor, chair; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.

Carol presented the synopsis of the rules and regulations that the Rules Committee has been working on and asked the Board to review what was presented in their packets.  She explained that the intent of the pamphlet is to pull the most common rules together in one place with references to the main documents for further details.  She also requested permission to have the information put in pamphlet form and printed so it could be sent to the membership and provided to new residents when they move in.  A comment was made that commercial vehicle rules appeared to be missing.  Carol stated that there will be a final review of the pamphlet before going to the printer and commercial vehicles will definitely be added.  Bertha then made a motion to have 500 pamphlets prepared and printed for distribution; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor. 
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the last Board of Directors meeting held on September 26, 2023 were presented for approval.  Howard made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
John provided an update on the financial status of the community based on the September financial report.  He reviewed the variances for the month and stated that though some line items were over-budget for the month, they were in a positive position for year-end with exception of the Lake Maintenance line item which is due to some aggressive algae treatments that were required this year and an aerator repair.
As of September 30th, the total amount due the Association is $381.26.  No accounts are over 365 days past due.  The largest amount due is $225 for a clubhouse rental fee.  All others are very small amounts.
John provided an update from the Budget/Finance Committee.  He and the committee are suggesting a Budget Workshop for the Board to discuss the preliminary review of the 2024 Budget prior to presentation for approval at the November 28th Budget and Board meeting.  The Board agreed and a time will be set.  The meeting will be open to the membership but all discussion will be amongst Board members only and the committee, as necessary.
John stated that the signatures on the Morgan Stanley brokerage account need to be updated.  A Resolution was presented for the Boards signature requesting said change.  John made a motion to proceed with the signature changes; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.

John explained that a CD with Morgan Stanley is coming due in November and requested the Board’s permission to review the CD and possible alternatives.  Steve made a motion to empower John authority to reinvest the money from the CD maturing at Morgan Stanley and to reinvest the money into a competitive CD without needing to seek additional Board approval; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Landscape Committee – Chair Gina Serraes was unable to attend the meeting but provided a written report discussing and justifying the plant replacement proposal provided by CPM.  The report stated that no plant replacements have been done since May of 2022.  The proposal from CPM only covers fronts and sides of homes; not backs.  Gina also wrote that she is reviewing each proposed site and made some adjustments to the number of plants which is some cases may be less than specified but in other cases there may be a need to add additional plants or allow for the addition of plants at an address where none were specified originally.  After much discussion on budgetary concerns, Steve made a motion to approve the CPM proposal for $55,068.75 plant replacement; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
Lake Committee – Chair Bertha Matics reported that the lakes are looking good.  The Hudson Bay cove is looking better than it has in long time.  Bertha mentioned that in the past the direction to the lake maintenance company has been to remove all lily pads from the lakes.  Aquagenix explained that there are two types of lily pads – white and yellow.  The yellow you want to remove as they are invasive but the white are usually required and part of the permitted required plants from South Florida Water Management District.  Bertha asked the Board how they felt about keeping the white.  The position of the Board was to definitely remove the yellow and check the file to see if the white were part of the permitting process and if so they should stay.
Pool Committee – Sue Turnbull representing the Pool Committee stated that three (3) bids have been received on fence replacement.  The Board found a couple of discrepancies among the bids and asked the committee to make certain all bids included four (4) gates as opposed to three (3); make certain all three (3) bids include permitting fees; and request that each vendor specify the coating that will be used on the fence.  This topic was tabled to next meeting.
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Ad Hoc Review of Master Landscape Plan Committee – Howard Bernstein, Chair, stated that the contract has been signed with J. Morton Planning and Landscape Architect and they have begun the due diligence stage of the contract.  They will notify management when they plan to be on-site to review the trees and they are hoping to be ready for a meeting with the Board/Committee mid-November.
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated October 24 2023 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.
Donna discussed with the Board the need for petty cash or a debit card for repair supplies.  Over the past several years the Association was fortunate enough to have debit cards from a rewards program that Comcast was offering and those cards covered the necessary purchases.  Unfortunately, the program was discontinued a couple of years ago and now the cards have all been used.  Steve made a motion to authorize the purchase of a $400 debit card for needed maintenance supplies; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
Donna also reported that it is that time of year again for the Holiday Fund and presented a flyer that will be posted in the mailroom; on the website; on Facebook and will be sent to the membership via email blast.

Donna reminded the Board and membership that the landscapers will be entering the every other week mow cycle the beginning of November (actual date Monday, October 30th).
Donna reported that the office printer needs replacing.  The cost to repair exceeds the purchase of a new one.  Donna presented the information on a Canon Laser Color printer for $600 (however it was later discovered that the printer was not compatible with Capital Realty’s server and the purchase of a printer must take place through Capital’s IT vendor.)  A new printer will be purchased.
Irrigation Project – As requested at the last Board meeting, a meeting took place among CPM’s irrigation team, management and Howard Bernstein, Carol Anselmo and Bertha Matics.  The irrigation team discussed the current software package that the Association has with Rainbird and answered Howard’s questions on the installation of a new wireless system.  Learning that a new system would be cost prohibited, Howard agreed that the best solution was to move forward with the irrigation project as recommended by CPM.  An email was sent to the Board and the Board agreed to proceed.   CPM was notified to commence the work.  Therefore, Carol made a motion to ratify the proposal from CPM in the amount of $3,768.00 to make the necessary changes to the wiring of Clock 7; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
Treadmill(s) – One treadmill is currently not operational in the Fitness Center.  ProFitness has attempted to find the necessary parts required for repairs and has been unsuccessful as the parts have been discontinued and the machines are considered obsolete. Donna stated that she was waiting for prices from ProFitness.  A suggestion was made from a Fitness Center Committee member that all three (3) treadmills are never in use at the same time and maybe the treadmill should be replaced with another piece of equipment such as an upright bike.  Donna stated that she would get a price on the upright bike and this matter was tabled to the next Board meeting.

Discussion on Condition of Sidewalks – A concern was raised over the lifting conditions of some of the sidewalks.  Steve discussed that some money needs to be spent to address the worse cases.  However, the concern is still that some of the areas are due to the oak trees and it would probably make sense to wait to see what oaks are subject to the Morton’s report so the tree can be addressed prior to addressing that particular sidewalk.  Donna was instructed to release the report from Florida Sidewalk Solutions to the Property and Facilities Committee Chair.  This topic was tabled to the next Board meeting.
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NEW BUSINESS
Contract Renewals – A proposal was presented from RBK Diversified for pressure cleaning which includes the one time community-wide annual cleaning plus two (2) touch-ups for the years 2024/25.  Carol made a motion to accept RBK’s proposal in the amount of $15,512.50; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.  A proposal was then presented from Lighting by Design (holiday lighting) with the option of a 10% discount if a three (3) year proposal is accepted.  Carol made a motion to accept the proposal from Lighting by Design for three (3) years in the amount of $5,951.70/year which includes the 10% discount; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.  The Sedgwick proposal for the Reserve Study was placed on the agenda in error as there is an existing contract already in place.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A resident complained that they did not receive a key FOB from the seller when they moved in and felt that she should not have to pay for one.  The Board explained the policy and told her she could purchase a FOB from management for $50.
· A resident complained that an electrical box (AT&T) was hit by the landscapers when mowing and felt that the landscapers should address the box.  This will be discussed with the landscapers at the weekly vendor meeting.
· A resident raised a concern over losing a third tree now to Ganoderma.

Next Meeting Date – The next meeting will be the 2024 Budget and Board Meeting on November 28, 2023 at 7PM in the clubhouse.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
